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SAFETY RECALL # 22V-203

To: All Grand Design RV Dealers April 25, 2022

Grand Design RV has determined that a safety defect exists in certain 2022 Reflection and
Transcend recreational vehicles. Accordingly, a recall to address this issue is being initiated
effective April 27, 2022.

The defect involves 2022 Reflection and Transcend trailers manufactured between February
11, 2022, and February 21, 2022. The VIN range of affected units is:

Reflection - 573FR3420N3341376 through 573TR382XN3341530 (non-sequential).
Transcend — 573TT3629N8821436 through 573TT3629N8821615 (non-sequential).

On affected vehicles, the 50-amp shore power inlets lug bolts may have been manufactured
with excessively hard metal, preventing them from being tightened to the proper torque value.
This could result in the potential for loose wiring connections at the shore power inlet. If this
were to occur, the potential exists for a fire. Repair involves the inspection and replacement of
the 50-amp Shore Power Inlet.

Owners of affected vehicles will be notified of this recall by mail from Grand Design RV. A copy
of the Owner Notification Letter is attached for your reference. Also attached is a list of your
retail sold and stock units affected by this recall. Finally, please find attached the repair and
claim filing instructions associated with this recall action.

Please be reminded that it is a violation of Federal Law for you to sell or lease the products covered by
this notification until the necessary repairs have been performed. Substantial civil penalties apply to
violations of this law. Your assistance with this recall is appreciated. Should you have any questions or
concerns, please contact Grand Design Technical Support at 574-825-6264 or 888-825-2820 and select
the phone prompt for “Recall”.

Respectfully,
GRAND DESIGN RV, LLC
11333 County Road 2, Middlebury, IN 46540

Phone: 574-825-8000, Fax: 574-825-9700
granddesignrv.com



